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Nominated to: Civilian Review Board 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



BRANDON M. SCOTT 

MAYOR 

100 Holliday Street, Room 250 

Baltimore, Maryland 21202 

 
August 23, 2024 
 
Priscilla A Batten 
5816 Pimlico Rd 
Baltimore, MD 21209 
 
Dear Dr. Batten:   
 
Please accept this letter as formal notification that I have nominated you to serve as a member of the Civilian 
Review Board.  
 
You will be contacted by the Office of City Council President Nicholas J. Mosby with details regarding your 
upcoming City Council Nomination Hearing. 
 
If you have any questions regarding the appointment process, please contact Nina Themelis, Director of 
Government Relations, at Nina.Themelis@baltimorecity.gov or at 443-401-7044.  
 
Your service as a member of the Civilian Review Board. has my full confidence and support. Thank you for your 
commitment to Baltimore City.  
 
 
In Partnership,   

 
 
Brandon M. Scott 
Mayor 
City of Baltimore 
 
 cc:  The Honorable Nicholas J. Mosby, President. City Council  
        The Honorable Isaac “Yitzy” Schleifer, Chair, Rules & Legislative Oversight Committee  
        Richard Krummerich, Council Services 
    Nina Themelis, Director, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations 
 

 



 

      

      Brandon M. Scott 

      Mayor  

  City Hall 

      Room 250 

      Baltimore, MD 21202 

 

 

MAYOR’S REQUEST TO CITY COUNCIL FOR CONFIRMATION OF MUNICIPAL OFFICER 

 

Pursuant to Article IV, §§6(a) and (b) of the Baltimore City Charter 1996 Edition, Mayor Brandon M. Scott hereby 

requests the City Council of Baltimore City to confirm the appointment of Priscilla A Batten to serve as a municipal 

officer on the Civilian Review Board.  In support of this request, information concerning the mayoral appointee is 

provided below and in the attached resume.  

 

The information set forth in both the document and the attached resume have been distributed to authorized persons for 

use in the City Council confirmation process 

 

Name: Priscilla A Batten 

Appointed to: Civilian Review Board  

Succeeds:  

Term Expiration Date: 12/3/24 

Previous Terms Served (if none, write N/A): N/A 

Party Affiliation: Democratic 

Specific Board Requirements: Resident of Northwest Police District 

Council District: 5th  

Current Occupation: Retired 

Current Employer: Retired 

Employer’s Address: N/A 

Other Relevant Employment: Please see attached Resume 

Undergraduate Institution: Johnson C. Smith University 

Graduate Institution: Tuskegee Institute School of Veterinary Medicine 

Civic and Professional Affiliations: American Veterinary Medical Association 

 

Date Submitted: August 23, 2024 

Signature:  

Distribution:  

Honorable Isaac “Yitzy” Schleifer, Chair 

Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary to the City Council 

Richard Krummerich, Office of Council Services 

Tiffany Maclin, Office of the City Council President 

Jeneffer Haslam, Office of the City Council President 

Nina Themelis, Director, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 


